
Central High School Alumni Association 

Minutes of Meeting of October 13, 2020 

Zoom meeting 
 

 Meeting was called to order by President Cockfield at 5:32 

In attendance were: Sal Masiello, Deb Cockfield, Jayne O’Brien, Paul O’Brien, Paul 

Dolan, Lyle Perra, G. Gail Davis, Deb Bush, Kevin Varella, Elaine Whited, Steve 

Bianchi 

 Minutes of previous meeting: 

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved on a motion by Paul O’Brien, 

seconded by Steve Bianchi 

 Treasurer’s Report: 

Treasurer Jayne O’Brien noted that there was no activity during the period from 

9/15/20 to 10/13/20 leaving the following balances: General Fund $740.23, Grant 

Fund $4,162.29, Scholarship Fund $15,732.94, Athletic Hall of Fame $3,133.76.  

Total balance in Washington Trust Account is $23,769.22 

The report was accepted on a motion by Sal Masiello, seconded by Steve Bianchi. 

 

 Hall of Fame Committee Update:  

1. Chairman Steve Bianchi noted that the committee had a good meeting during 

September and that the final seven selections (5 individuals and 2 teams) 

would be announced very soon.  Discussion was held regarding the possibility 

of increasing the number of inductees in the future, no action was taken.  

Also, the possibility of holding the banquet in September instead of June 

was discussed and was tabled until January.  12 Acres was discussed as the 

possible site, it was felt that more discussion was needed.  Steve noted that 

November seems to be the earliest that any action would take place 

regarding our in school display.  He will hold another meeting in a few weeks. 

 

 Unfinished Business: 

1. Deb Cockfield noted that Elaine Whited will chair the communications 

committee.  Members include Deb Cockfield, Sal Masiello, Steve Bianchi and 

Jayne O’Brien. 

2. Jayne O’Brien asked if Elaine Whited should be added as an additional 

administrator on our Facebook page.  It was decided that she should. 

3. Regarding the Thanksgiving drive, Jayne O’Brien stated that she had 

reached out to the school but has of yet had no response.  President 

Cockfield stated that she will try calling the school on Wednesday.  It was 

decided that Jayne and Elaine would put together a flyer to send to the 

membership regarding the drive. 



 

 Open discussion: Jayne O’Brien stated that she wished to nominate Deb Bush to 

the Board of Directors.  Gail Davis seconded this idea.  It will be placed on the 

agenda for the November meeting.  At that time the directors will vote to accept 

or reject this motion. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:10pm on a motion by Jayne O’Brien, seconded by 

Deb Cockfield. 


